VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AUGUST 3, 2012


Geri Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Ethan Mueller


Michael Kraatz



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Michael called the meeting to order at 10:45 a.m. and confirmed a quorum was present.  

Geri made a motion to approve the August 5, 2011 Minutes.  Lamar seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

After a short discussion the following appointments were unanimously approved:  



President

Josh Quentzel



Vice President

Michael Kraatz



Secretary / Treasurer
Lamar Jackson

Gordon explained some areas of concrete around the Emmons Building were badly damaged and Zaabadick Construction had given a bid of $24,000 to repair all three areas.  After a short discussion it was agreed to obtain additional bids and discuss the matter again at the next board meeting.
Ethan asked that the 10 year capital plan be updated and discussed at the next board meeting.
After a short discussion Lamar made a motion to approve the building of the Axtel flower bed up to a cost of $9,000.  Ethan seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved with the planting either being completed in the Fall or early Spring depending on the weather.  Michael suggested approaching the Elevation Hotel to tap into their irrigation system instead of bringing irrigation from the Axtel Building.
Angela said the lower part of the Axtel parking lot had once again started to break up.  After a short discussion it was agreed estimates would be obtained for resurfacing the parking lot and the Whetstone Building would be responsible for a portion of the cost.  It was agreed Gordon would approach Joe Fitzpatrick of the Town of Mt. Crested Butte and the Elevation Hotel to determine who was responsible for repairing the road approaching the Axtel parking lot.
After a short discussion it was agreed the wooden railings at both Axtel and Emmons needed to be painted before winter and stucco repair was required on the stairs leading to Axtel 309 and 310.  Gordon agreed to address those matters.

Ethan said the ski clinic sign still referred to the Houston Clinic.  Gordon agreed to speak to Dr. Sherman about amending or removing the sign.

The budget meeting was scheduled for August 27, 2012 at 1:00 pm
As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
__________________________________

Prepared by Angela H. Reeves,

Toad Property Management, Inc., Manager

of Village Center Condominium Association
Approved:

__________________________________

Geraldine Sistrunk

Village Center Condominium Association
